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Cottam Adult Baseball (CAB) will be holding a 5-team tournament and steak barbeque on the 
weekend of the Rotary Horse show.  We are working in collaboration with Rotary, therefore they 
are fully aware of our activities and they reached out to us to assist them in making the weekend 
a better experience and more successful event then it has been in the recent past.  In general 
outline of the weekend is as follows 
 

• Tournament starts on Saturday using diamonds #1 and #2. Games to end around 5:00 

• Steak barbeque will start around 6:00 and we expect around 70 people.  It will wrap up 
at 12:00 as per town policy.  We will be getting a liquor license and insurance and will 
follow town rules.  We are planning on serving alcohol from 11:00 am until 12:00pm and 
only in the enclosed pavilion.  There will be a Smart Serve person on duty to ensure 
rules and regulations are strictly adhered to. 

• On Sunday morning, all games will wrap up just before the parade enters the park.  After 
this time CAB will have completed their activities and the Rotary events will commence. 

• There will not be any alcohol sales on Sunday. 
 
The overall reason of this weekend is multi-pronged 

• Raise money for Cottam Minor Baseball through a donation of $5 from each steak dinner 
sold 

• Raise money for Cottam Rotary through providing each registered player a free pancake 
breakfast of which CAB will pay for. 

• Raise money for CAB so we can continue to support minor sports in our community 
through a healthy adult baseball organization.   

• Most importantly almost all the CAB participants live in this community and all want to 
see the Annual Rotary Horse become the annual event that everyone looks forward to.   

 
What we need from the town is very little.  As we will be needing 2 diamonds for the weekend, 
all we are asking for is to have the regular user fees waived.  
 
In my nearly 30 years living in Cottam I have seen the glorious times when the Rotary Horse 
Show consumed an entire weekend from Friday through Sunday and we are trying to do our 
part by stepping up to the plate to return us to those days.  This is truly a community driven 
event! 
 
Thanking you in advance. 
 
 
 
 
Rick Mayea, 
Cottam Adult Baseball 
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